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MESSAGE FROM MR. LESTER
Welcome to HOME students and teachers! The 2017-18 school year promises to be filled with excitement and GREAT memories made to last you a lifetime. This is a very special year for me personally, the class of 2018 represents my first group of students that entered the building with me as their principal. I am extremely PROUD of this particular group of seniors they continue to demonstrate the leadership characteristics that warms the heart of our beloved CHIEF. I am also very excited to usher in the class of 2021, thus far, I am very impressed with this fine group of young people they seem to have embraced the rich traditions of PHS.  As we march forward in the path of GREATNESS, I will need your continued support of ALL stakeholders. We will have some challenges along the way but nothing that will prevent us from achieving our collective goals. Our schools goals have been established and continue to provide US with the laser like focus on EXCELLENCE we all must strive for. Below I have outlined PHS school goals for SY 2017- 18.

School Goal #1
By June 2018, 5% of the students earning 74% to 79% at the end of MP 1, will have achieved a final grade of 80% or higher. 

School Goal #2
By June 2018, discipline referrals will be reduced by 3% in the area of late to school measured in SY 16-17. 
School Goal # 3
By June 2018, staff shall have documented ongoing communication to all stake holders that express the concerns and opportunities for improvement for all students identified at the end of MP1 earning 70% and below.
The PHS EMPIRE is STRONG and GROWING…to actively be engaged with us keep reading. ( 

Strength & Honor 

PHS HAPPENINGS
Good News:  

Our School Bookstore has been updated and upgraded. With a fresh coat of paint and new accessories, the school store is Open for Business! Additionally, the students have begun a win-win scenario with the school’s other clubs. They are now carrying items that were only offered by another club. This adds to the variety of products being offered and another source of income for both clubs. Ingenuity at its best.
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Mr. Mazur’s Digital Electronics team was the recipient of one of the PTO’s grant. His team will utilize the funds to build an autonomous vehicle. Good luck DE team!
The first FBLA interest meeting was a huge success. With nearly 100 students showing up, it’s proving to be another banner year for our Business & Marketing Dept.
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Alumni News:

Former Principal-Student Council President Aubri McKoy had the great opportunity to interview NBA Legend and Hall of Famer Kareem Abdul-Jabbar at Wooster College. 

WOOSTER, Ohio – Kareem Abdul-Jabbar, a leading voice on today’s cultural and political topics and the NBA’s all-time leading scorer, will present The College of Wooster’s Annual Peter Mortensen Lecture in a conversational format on Tuesday, Sept. 19, at 7:30 p.m. The program will take place in the Scot Center’s Timken Gymnasium (1267 Beall Ave.) this year. 

The event is free and open to the public, however, tickets are required for entry and are no longer available as of Sept. 14. 

The conversational format, moderated by a faculty-student pairing, will feature Abdul-Jabbar discussing themes from his recent book, “Writings on the Wall – Searching for a New Equality Beyond Black and White.” According to the publisher, the book “uses his unique blend of erudition, street smarts, and authentic experience in essays on the country’s seemingly irreconcilable partisan divide – both racial and political, parenthood, and his own experiences as an athlete, African-American, and a Muslim.” 
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ATHLETICS NEWS
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We are off to a great start 3-0!  The footaball team continues to defend our house P’way  Pride.

PISCATAWAY SOCCER CLUB
This month the Piscataway Soccer Club hosted its 37th Annual Fall Classic Soccer Tournament. We had 211 teams from all over Central and North Jersey in attendance. The team players ranging from 7 to 16 years old. 
The club has approximately 700 players in their Instructional and Travel Programs combined.  
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Much thanks is due to all the volunteers who worked tirelessly to make the Tournament happen and build fields throughout the month of August leading up to the Tournament. This event could not happen without the cooperation and help of the following organizations: The Piscataway Recreation Department and DPW, The Piscataway Board of Ed and its Grounds Crew, The Piscataway Superchiefs, Piscataway Pop Warner, Piscataway Little League, and the Piscataway HS Athletic Department.


VISUAL AND PERFORMING ARTS NEWS
PHS Art | Dorothy Amme | AENJ Fall Exhibit at the New Jersey Performing Arts Center

Piscataway High School art students Kathleen Hammersdahl and Mia Tomasino had their artwork selected for the Art Educators of Fall Exhibit at the New Jersey Performing Arts Center in Newark. Their artwork is part of a 30-piece exhibit that is hung in the Victoria Theater Lobby, displaying K-12 artwork from around the state. Over 6,000 visitors to NJPAC will see their artwork while it is on display.

Kathleen Hammersdahl



   Mia Tomasino
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PHS Choir | Megan Suozzo | Fall Choir Retreat

Seniors from Concert Choir participated in a weekend of team-building and leadership activities at YMCA Camp Bernie last month. Over the weekend, students faced fears, overcame challenges, worked through conflicts, and confided in each other. Students reflected on aspects of team work and leadership that translate to the choral rehearsal and beyond. As seniors, students have committed themselves to translating the retreat experience to the rest of the choir program. The trip has established a tone of camaraderie, positivity, and student-ownership for the ensemble.
PHS Marching Band | Chris Sumner & Ken Zampella | 40th Annual Superchief Festival
On Saturday, September 23, 2017, the Piscataway Superchief Marching Band once again hosted their marching band festival sponsored by US Bands. In fact, this was the 40th anniversary of this festival. After hours of preparation the event began at 3pm. Over the course of six hours, eighteen different high school bands performed and competed in our stadium. The night culminated with a performance by our very own Superchief Marching Band under the direction of Dr. Christopher Sumner and Mr. Ken Zampella. This year, the Superchiefs are performing a show entitled “War of the Worlds” based on the famous radio show spoof in 1938 by Orson Welles.
Superchief Marching Band 
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All-State Music Ensembles

The following students have been rehearsing and preparing for a performance at the start of November! Congratulations to all!

PHS Concert Choir Members

Mixed Choir



Treble Choir
Marques Stewart


Kaa’Lah Bynes

Stephanie Rojas


Emma Cusmano

World Language/ESL
This year we are looking forward to an international trip for every language we offer.  Orientation sessions were held for our trips to China, Italy and Quebec. Our students will be able to use their language skills in China, Spain, Italy, Quebec, and Canada.  

This summer our ESL program was noted in a district award; District of Distinction for the ESL program. 
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STAFF  NEWS

New Staff Members for the 2017-18 School Year
We are pleased to welcome the following new staff members to the Piscataway High School family:

· Erin Bontempo, Science

· Matthew Cecchini, Special Education

· Matthew Chioffe, Science
· Elizabeth Eibling, Science
· Amina Elmahalawy, Science
· Michelle Flinton, Mathematics

· Melissa Galati, Secretary

· Amanda Hackett, Special Education

· Isaacic Harrison, Custodian

· Alice Jackson, Custodial Foreman

· Michelle Jacobs, Special Education

· Alessandro LoMartire, Mathematics

· Binal Patel, Special Education
· Mary Rogers, Special Education

· Hulya Sercan, Science

· Rebekah Sterlacci, Supervisor of Visual and Performing Arts
· Carl Swanson, Industrial Arts

· Mihaela Tingire, Mathematics

· Dina Violante, Security

· Nickolas Vosinas, World Language 

· Jessica Whritenour, Physical Education

· Frank Wrublevski, Mathematics

· Nicole Zic, World Language
IMPORTANT DATES:
October 2   – 
Begins Respect Week
October 2   – 
PTSO Meeting 7pm to 9pm – Anthony Commons
October 16 –
 Begins Violence Awareness Week

October 10 –
 Half-day for Students (Staff In-Service)

October 19 – 
 Staff In-service – No School for Students

October 20 -   Homecoming & Senior Night Football & Cheerleading vs. Monroe H.S.
October 24 -   PTSO (Dine to Donate) Jozanna’s Restaurant – Middlesex – (all day)

October 25 -   PHS Band Appreciation Night-5:00pm to 9:00pm-Stadium

October 26 –  Parent Teacher  Evening Conferences 6:00pm – 8:00pm (Half day for Students)

October 27 -   Parent Teacher Afternoon Conferences 12:00pm – 2:00pm (Half day for Students)

October 27 -   FBLA Haunted High School - 5:00pm to 7:00pm - East Wing

October 28 -   PHS Marching Band – State Championships @ Rutgers
October 30 –  Parent Teacher Evening Conferences  6:00pm – 8:00pm (Half day for Students) 
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